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       18 October 2021
   

 
Dear  
 
ATISN 15526 – Neurodevelopmental Services 
 
Thank you for your request to the Welsh Government for information under the Freedom of 
Information Act (2000) received on 21 September. You requested the following -   
 

 Broken down by Health Board, details of the level of funding provided for 
neurodevelopmental diagnostic and treatment services for each fiscal year since 
2015-16. 
 

Response 
 
In May 2015 we announced our investment of an extra £7.65m every year in mental health 
services for children and young people in Wales, which represented an 18% increase in 
funding.   
 
£2m of this funding was to help develop neuro-developmental (ND) services, including 
ADHD and autistic spectrum disorders. Further details on this funding can be found in our 
announcement  
Written Statement - World Mental Health Day 2015: Celebrating improvements to mental 
healthcare in Wales (7 October 2015) | GOV.WALES  
 

2.000 
CAMHS Neuro developmental Services - ADHD / 
Autism assessment and treatment 

0.800 
CAMHS Improving access Local Primary Mental 
Health Support Services  

1.100 CAMHS Psychological Therapies 

0.800 CAMHS Early Intervention in Psychosis  

2.700 CAMHS Specialist Service - Crisis Intervention 

0.250 CAMHS Youth Offending Teams (YOTS) 

7.650  
 
 

https://gov.wales/written-statement-world-mental-health-day-2015-celebrating-improvements-mental-healthcare-wales
https://gov.wales/written-statement-world-mental-health-day-2015-celebrating-improvements-mental-healthcare-wales


 

 

 

Health Board 
Recurrent allocation 
from 2015-16 in £'000s 

    

Abertawe Bro Morgannwg University 
HB 330,256 

Aneurin Bevan HB 392,409 

Betsi Cadwaladr University HB 445,044 

Cardiff and Vale University HB 318,007 

Cwm Taf HB 198,393 

Hywel Dda HB 235,972 

Powys HB 79,919 

Total 2,000,000 

 
This level of funding - £2m, is recurrent so funding has been provided at that level year on 
year and will continue into future years.  
 
Please note that the funding outlined here is for Children’s ND services only. 

 

Next Steps 

If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask 
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  Requests for an 
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information 
Officer at:  

Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government,  
Cathays Park,  
CARDIFF,  
CF10 3NQ  
Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales  

 

Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     

 

You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:   

Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
CHESHIRE,  
SK9 5AF 
 

However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until it 
has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

